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The Committee of Concerned Luby's Shareholders is pleased with the results
that we have achieved. Our grass-roots campaign, with limited resources in
terms of personnel (a few people who met on the Yahoo! Message Board) and
funds (less than $15,000) as compared to those employed by the BOD, allowed
Shareholders to voice their feelings toward the BOD and what the BOD has
allowed to occur at Luby's. We hope that we have demonstrated to
shareholders of other corporations that they can make their voices heard.

We thank all who have shared their ideas with us, supported our efforts with
their words of encouragement, voted for us and/or made financial contributions
to us.

Even though we did not have sufficient funds to solicit the votes of all
Shareholders, we received more than 25% of the net votes cast for Director
nominees. Two of the four Shareholder Proposals for which we solicited were
passed. Those Shareholder Proposals seek accountability of the BOD by
requiring all Directors to stand for election each year and to remove all anti-
takeover defenses. The Shareholder Proposal seeking to remove all anti-
takeover defenses won by almost a 2-to-1 margin!

We wish the best for Luby's. The Committee has prodded Luby's to, at least,
say that it is moving in the right direction. We hope that the BOD will become
receptive to constructive criticism from customers, all Shareholders, employees
and former employees. However, we will remain vigilant.
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